Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 19th January 2009
Grianach
Present: 
Scott Mackay, Lynne Flower, Elaine Dearie, Teresa Mooney, 
Stephen Rees, Laura Moodie, James Limb
1.
Welcome and Apologies
2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
The minutes from 19th January were approved for posting online.
ACTION
· Matt to post minutes online 
3.
Finance

Lynne Flower provided accounts details.
The account balance stands at £1949.52. 

The provisional costs for the spring meeting were discussed, and should easily be covered.


Avril Paton will present the prizes without charge

Art competition prizes:



3x1st Prizes – 
13-16 – Art School, £19.75 family ticket




           
9-12  -  Dr. Who Exhibition, £18.50 family ticket




           
5-8    -  House for an Art Lover, around £12

  The society will frame the winner of each category, and potentially the 2nd and 3rd prizes, depending on costs



3x 2nd prizes – art materials



3 x 3rd prizes – art book



Estimated total prize costs in region of £300, framing may increase this


Hall £25


Printing £50 – 100


Face painting – Joanna is going to contact regarding costs


Finger buffet for presentation of prizes at Park Gallery – around £2.50 x 35

Teresa has agreed to buy the prizes for her Garden Tombola and claim the money from the proceeds

The event will have free entry this year, with charges for drinks and cakes and for the competitions inside.

ACTION

· Teresa to cost the framing
· Teresa to organise buying of small prizes for competition
· Teresa will organise buying of tombola gifts
· James will e-mail Joanna to make sure we were right about her contacting the face-painter
4.
Communications
NEWSLETTER

The next newsletter will be after the Spring Fling, all articles welcome. The main reporting will be of the Spring Fling

WEBSITE
Matt has corrected the recent problems with the website, which should be working well again

FACEBOOK

Numbers are around 50, and Scott reported that it is generating interest and offers of help

SPRING FLING ADVERTISING

Laura has prepared provisional flyers and posters for the Spring Fling, which were all approved of, with minor adjustments to reduce small details about the day. These will go out to schools in the new half term, and shop windows, as well as a leaflet drop. Laura is liasing with Joanna Teresa and Scott about this

Action

· All welcome to contribute to newsletter
· Laura, Teresa, Joanna and Scott will approva any further changes to the advertising before the next meeting
5.
Environment
BACK LANES PROJECT

Scott had prepared a pre-consultation letter for residents affected by the potential changes of access, which was delivered after the meeting. The deadline for objections is 21 days.

PLANTERS
Scott had submitted a request to the South Area Committee for half-funding of four planters for Nithsdale Road, with the remainder of the sum being made up by the Society. The application, unfortunately, was vetoed by Ifran Rabani, and could not even be discussed at the meeting. Scott attended the meeting to ask for reasons, but Mr Rabani was absent, and the remaining representatives were not able to answer the queries. Scott has now e-mailed, looking for a reply, and has resubmitted the application for the March 18th meeting, which is the last of the financial year.

ACTION

· Scott will attend the South Area Committee in March
LANDSCAPING PROPOSALS
Andrew Downie was not present to confirm if the Entrust money could be used for landscaping, or potentially creation of a green space.
6.
Planning and Licensing

Regent Bar 
The outdoor seating has been refused, as has the application for CCTV, although the society had not specifically objected to this.
Queen Square
Lynne Flower had noticed an advertisement in the ?Herald magazine at the weekend for a house in Queen Square to be let for up to 16 people, and described as perfect for wedding parties. It was not immediately obvious which house was involved, but it was felt that whilst change of use would not be required for a longer lease of this house, this use for short-term lets was unlikely to be covered by its residential status. This had the potential for large groups abusing the residence, as has happened in the Balvicar flats, where the planning breech has now been referred to a public consultation after McIver objected.
ACTION

· Scott will investigate the status of the property for short-term let.
7.
Events
SPRING FLING SATURDAY 21st MARCH
Some details are included in the finances section above.

Teresa has volunteered to be the main organiser for the event, and has done a lot of work towards the Art competition.

Queens Park Parish Church Hall has been booked for Saturday 10.30 – 1.30, and is available on Friday night to set up.

The main event will be the art competition:


Subject – Buildings within the conservation area of Strathbungo


Size – maximum A2


Media – Any


Advertising – in schools, and by flyer and poster

Registration forms – from the Park Gallery, require an adult’s consent. From 21st February


Three main age groups-
5-8





9-12





13-16





Plus any younger entries will all have a lolly on entry


Pictures – to be delivered to Park Gallery, where they will be stored for judging


Final date – to be agreed, probably around 10th March


Judging – David (Park Gallery owner), Vivienne and one child

Winners will be presented on the day of the Spring Fling – we will attempt to contact winners’ parents to ensure they attend

The society will pay for the framing of the winner from each category, and potentially 1st – 3rd for each, depending on costs. This will be organised between judging and the event

Winners will then move to the Park Gallery, where the framed pictures will be exhibited for one week

Scott can provide 30 easels for display at the event. We will try to display as many pictures as possible – which will depend on total numbers.

Scout and Guide groups have agreed to help on the day with serving, running events, etc. Joanna has the contacts.
Teresa will organise a garden-themed tombola

Joanna is looking into organising a face-painter to attend

Matt is going to attempt to attend the next Allotment meeting, to see if anyone would be interested in providing seedlings, seeds, or other items for either the tombola or their own stall.
James spoke to Floral Haven, but due to demand, could not discuss details of the possibility of them running a floral arrangement tutorial, selling the proceeds for Mothers Day

Card-making – will replace the planned egg-painting, as the following day is Mothers’ Day. Possibly run by scouts or guides?

Matt will advertise on the website

We have 

ACTION – 
· points discussed above
8. 
AOB

The next meeting is will be on 
16th March at GRIANACH at 7.30 pm
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